Fifth Louisiana Levee District

July 10, 2013

The Board of Commissioners for the Fifth Louisiana Levee District met in regular session on Wednesday, July 10, 2013, at the Levee Board Office, 102 Burnside Drive, Tallulah, LA at 9:00 a.m.  President Reynold Minsky called the meeting to order.  Commissioners Scott Tiffee, John David Frith, Sam Hill, James Kelly, Jack Varner, and Pat Mabray answered roll call.
Visitors included Paul Colquette, LA DOTD and Rick Shelton, USACE.
The Board reviewed bids for the agricultural lease of approximately 35 acres in East Carroll Parish.  On motion by Commissioner Frith, 2nd by Commissioner Varner, the Board approved the high-bid submitted by Curly Buck Inc..


On motion by Commissioner Frith, 2nd by Commissioner Kelly, the Board approved minutes from the June meeting. Commissioners reviewed and approved claims submitted for June, on motion by Commissioner Mabray, 2nd by Commissioner Varner.  Commissioners reviewed financial statements for June.
Commissioners considered a resolution reaffirming the Levee District’s 2013 tax millage for East Carroll, Madison, Tensas, and Concordia parishes at 3.86 mills.  Resolution was approved by Commissioners Tiffee, Frith, Hill, Minsky, Kelly, Varner, and Mabray voting “yea”.
Commissioners considered a resolution reaffirming the Levee District’s 2013 acreage tax for East Carroll, Madison, Tensas, and Concordia Parishes at five cents per acre.  Motion passed with Commissioners Minsky, Tiffee, Frith, and Kelly voting “yea”, Commissioners Hill, Varner, and Mabray voting “no”.
On motion by Commissioner Tiffee, 2nd by Commissioner Frith, Board approved resolution adopting FY2012-2013 Budget Amendments

On motion by Commissioner Kelly, 2nd by Commissioner Hill, Board agreed to advertise for bids for the four year recreational lease of a 116 acre tract in Madison Parish known as Delta Point Island.

There being no other business to consider, the meeting was adjourned on motion by Commissioner Hill, 2nd by Commissioner Varner.

